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NOTICE OF CHANGE TO THE REPORT OF FACILITY INFORMATION FOR FORWARD RESOURCE 

RECOVERY FACILITY 

 

 

DATE OF NOTICE:    November 18, 2024 

 

PROJECT TYPE / NUMBER:  Report of Facility Information Amendment 

      Solid Waste Facility Permit # 39-AA-0020 

 

PROJECT NAME:    Forward Resource Recovery Facility – 

Report of Facility Information Amendment 

 

PROJECT LOCATION:   9999 S. Austin Rd. 

      Manteca, CA 95336 

 

FACILITY CONTACT:   Kelley Johannsen 

      (609) 882-9897 

 

APPLICANT:     Forward Resource Recovery Facility  

 

DATE APPLICATION RECEIVED:  October 30, 2024 

 

DATE LEA APPROVED APPLICATION: November 18, 2024 

 

COUNTY LEA CONTACT:   Natalia Subbotnikova, Program Coordinator, REHS 

      (209) 468-0338 

 

 
 

Please be advised that the San Joaquin County Environmental Health Department (EHD) 

received and approved a Report of Facility Information (RFI) amendment to the Solid Waste 

Facility Permit for Forward Resource Recovery Facility. The EHD is the Solid Waste Local 

Enforcement Agency (LEA) for this facility.  The LEA is certified by the California Department of 

Resources Recycling and Recovery (CalRecycle) to enforce state laws and regulations at solid 

waste sites in San Joaquin County.  
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Description of Project and LEA’s Determination 

The Forward Resource and Recovery Facility is a permitted 33.23-acre existing transfer/ 

processing facility and composting site located at 9999 S. Austin Road, Manteca. On October 

30, 2024 the LEA received an application package proposing to amend the Report of Facility 

Information (RFI) as part of the Five Year Permit Review.   

The amendment proposes to add the Short-Lived Climate Pollutant Reduction (SB-1383) 

organic materials required measurements and calculations, update the site layout details, 

update food waste processor details, and add physical contaminant measurement 

requirements for compost and green waste. 

The LEA finds that the proposed changes are consistent with all applicable certified and/or 

adopted CEQA documents, is consistent with State Minimum Standards, and does not conflict 

with the terms and conditions in the current solid waste facility permit. The LEA approved the 

amendment on November 18, 2023.    

 

Where a copy of the application can be reviewed  

 

A copy of the approved application for the RFI amendment is available for public review by 

appointment in the LEA office located at 1868 E. Hazelton Ave, Stockton, CA 95205. 

 
LEA Contact Information  

 

If you have any questions after reviewing the above information or would like to schedule 

an appointment to review the RFI Amendment, please contact Natalia Subbotnikova at 

(209) 468-0338. You may also email the LEA regarding this matter at 

nsubbotnikova@sjgov.org. 

 

Appeals Process Information  

 

For information on the appeals process to challenge the LEA’s approval of the RFI Amendment, 

you may contact Natalia Subbotnikova at (209) 468-0338.   

 

 

 

 

 


